
 

 
PLEASE CONSIDER OUR BULLETIN ADVERTISERS’ SERVICES FOR YOUR NEEDS 

 

ST. BERNARD-ST. HEDWIG PCCW Thrift Sale 
Start cleaning your closets, Gathering your extra 
items. Thrift sale is coming May 27-May 30 
We will be accepting Furniture by approval only. 
Contact Bonnie 715-512-1234 or Pat 715-669-5722 
for more information.  

St. Bernard-St. Hedwig PCCW News  
     We’re getting ready for the busy 2024 season at the 
Quonset. We started by replacing our old table tops 
and the old tops are available for free.  
If interested, please Call or Text 715-773-2052. 
    There are signup sheets for working at the Quonset 
on the table in the St. Bernard-St. Hedwig church  
entrance. There is also a list of events for the  
2024 season. Please volunteer your time. 

 

 Easter Sunday - March 31, 2024 

St. Bernard-St . Hedwig  
     Parish Secretary: Mary Rathbun 
     Bulletin Production: Vacancy 

Bookkeeper:  Kathy Schmitz 
Office Hours:  Monday & Friday  9:00am to 11:00am 
                              Tuesday & Thursday  9:00am to 4:00pm                                
Rectory Phone:  715-669-5526 
Rectory Address: 109 N Church St.,  PO Box 329, Thorp,  54771 
 EMAILS:  Rectory - busmgr.stbernhed@gmail.com 
                     Bulletin - bulletin.thorp@gmail.com (Due by 5pm Tues.)
Director of  Religious Education:  Patrick Conley   651-323-3292 
                                                     pat.conley@thorpcatholicschool.org 
Music Coordinator:  Vacancy 
Choir Director: Sue Hedler   715-559-1154 
Polish Choir Director: Mary Ann Weninger  715-669-1112 
PCCW: Sue Klapatauskas 715-773-0102 
Quonset/Church Hall Booking:   Connie Gulcynski    (Leave a  
        message)   715-669-5158  Home     715-773-2052 Cell    
Quonset Hall Maintenance: Doug Gulcynski 
TCS Principal:  Kendra Conley   kendra.conley@thorpcatholicschool.org     
School Phone:  715-669-5530      Kendra Conley  651-323-3294 
School Address: 411 East School St.  PO Box 329, Thorp, 54771 
TCS Adm.  Asst.:  Amanda Marek  office@thorpcatholicschool.org 
Maintenance:  Jeff Mohr 715-669-5530 
Parish Council: Dan Hull  715-669-3805 
Pray Network:  715-669-5861 

Holy Rosary   
     Bookkeeper & Secretary:  Melissa Micke   630-301-0908 (Cell) 
     Office Hours:  Wednesday   12:00pm to 5:00pm  
     Office Phone:  715-229-0606                 
    EMAIL:  holyrosaryowen@gmail.com 
    Rectory Address: 415 W 3rd Street, PO Box 309, Owen 54460 
    Director of  Religious Education:   Karen Simington  608-764-0420 
    PCCW: Patty Orth   715-937-5849 
   Weekend Petitions:  Sr. Margaret Trzebiatowski   715-229-2423  
St. Mary of Czestochowa 
    Contact Person: Julia Ciolkosz  715-669-6215 
    Treasurer: Elaine Venet  715-669-7178 

St Bernard - St Hedwig Parish 
111 North Church Street    P.O. Box 329 
Thorp WI 54771 

Holy Rosary  
415 West 3rd Street   P.O. Box 309  
Owen WI 54460  

MASSES:   
Weekends: Saturday Vigil: 4:00pm St. Bernard-St. Hedwig       
Sunday: 8:00am Holy Rosary  
 10:00am St Bernard-St Hedwig 
Weekdays: Tuesday & Thursday: 8:30am Holy Rosary 
                   Wednesday & Friday: 8:15am TCS 

NOTE: Online bulletins available stbernardsthedwig.org 
                 and myParish  app 

Pastor: Father Stanislaus Michael Antony 
608-881-9265  Email: stanymichael@gmail.com 

PASTOR’S OFFICE HOURS 
Owen Rectory:  Tuesday & Thursday: 9:00AM–12:00PM                          
Thorp Catholic School:     Wednesday: 9:00AM–12:00PM 
Thorp Rectory:                   Friday: 9:00AM–12:00PM 
For Baptism, Marriage, Anointing and Funeral preparation,  
    Confessions and Counseling, you may approach the Pastor  
    during these office hours. For any emergency and other  
    urgent matters, you may call at any time.  

He is Risen! 

Eucharistic Revival-week of March 31, 2024 - 
Easter Sunday of the Resurrection of the Lord. A 
Minute with Jesus: Jesus rose from the dead on 
Easter Sunday. Jesus is alive! We receive the living 
resurrected Christ in Holy Communion. Jesus holds 
nothing back in the Holy Eucharist. He gives Himself 
completely to us when we receive Him at Mass every 
Sunday. Receiving His Resurrected Body and Blood 
will raise us to Him to live forever. Let’s pray this 
right now and every day this week: Jesus, help me 
realize that You are alive and that You are alive in 
me every time I receive You. This week, as we cele-
brate Easter, make a practice that was common after 
the Resurrection with the early Christians to say to 
family members and friends, “Jesus Christ is risen; 
He is alive!”  
 



 

 

 MASS  SCHEDULE/INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK: 
Saturday, March 30 - Holy Saturday 
     10:00am SBSH † Blessing of Easter Baskets & Food 
     8:30pm HR † Claire & Lois Milliren, by Theresa Schindler 
     8:30pm SBSH † Conrad Barth, by Chap & Kathy Barth 
Sunday, March 31 - Easter Sunday 
     8:00am HR † Harold Laube, by Francis & Rosemary Hohl   
     10:00am SBSH † Jerome Hazuga & Ray Teclaw, by Thorp  
                                                                                        Knights of Columbus 
Monday, April 1 -  
     8:15am  TCS † Communion Service 
Tuesday, April 2 -  
     8:30am HR † In Memory of CharloƩe Rineck, by Brian & 
             Debbie Bredlau             
Wednesday, April 3 -  
     8:15am TCS † Rick Busse & Christy Leonard, by Mike & Sue 
            Leonard 
Thursday, April 4 -   
     8:30am HR † In Memory of Marge Plautz, by Marianne Frese      
Friday, April 5 -  
     8:15am TCS † Deceased Members of the Butek &  
             Wolowik Families, by Family 
Saturday, April 6 -  
     8:00am HR † Deceased Knights of Columbus, by Holy 
                                                                             Rosary Knights of Columbus 
     4:00pm SBSH † Antone & Mary Norysewicz, by Barbara Pyle 
Sunday, April 7 -  
     8:00am HR † Walter & Angela Bonk, by their Daughters 
     10:00am SBSH † Frank & Anna Kroll & Delores  
     Kowalczyk, by Bob & Judy Kroll 
             
                                                                                           
      
                                                                                                              
                                                                              

HR = Holy Rosary, Owen  / SBSH = St Bernard-St Hedwig, Thorp /  TCS = Thorp Catholic School Chapel, Thorp   

Pastoral Anointing of the Sick,  Baptism,  Confirmation,  Marriage:  
     Fr. Stan  608-881-9265 
     Parish Office:   Holy Rosary 715-229-0606  or 
                                St. Bernard-St. Hedwig 715-669-5526 

CZESTOCHOWA  MASS—Last Saturday of  the  month  7:00pm.    
 ST. BERNARD-ST. HEDWIG Eucharistic Adoration  
         TCS—Every Wednesday 9am to 9pm  

Ahora tenemos misales in Espanol. Nuestros Hispano  
hablantes los pueden encounter en la entrada de la iglesia.  
Holy Rosary and St Bernard-St Hedwig  

CONFESSIONS:  TCS: Wednesday 7:50am to 8:10am  
SBSH: Saturday     3:30pm to 3:55pm  
HR: Thursday 8:05am-8:25am & Sunday 7:30am-7:55am    

IMPORTANT NOTICE - OPEN HOURS 
SBSH Church: Monday, Tuesday, Thursday & Friday 6am-4pm               
              Saturday 6:00am-5:00pm      Sunday 9:00am-11:30am 
TCS Chapel: Wednesday 7:30am-9:00pm                       
              Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday  7:30am-3:30pm 

 

Thorp Knights of Columbus will meet Wednesday, 
April 3, 2024 at 7:00pm in the church basement. 

    Offerings from the week of  Mar. 18 2024 thru  Mar. 24, 2024 
    SB-SH     HR 
Inspired by the Spirit:   

      Pledged    $199,085.00 $101,977.00 
     Paid In       $74,280.00    $51,382.00 
     Received Back       $26,957.92    $30,586.47 

   Diocesan Appeal:   
       Goal   $36,285.00 $12,310.00 
       Pledged      $7,235.00    $9,170.00 
Adult Envelopes:       $1,938.00      $830.00 
ACH Adult Envelopes:             $50.00     
Offertory:     $381.00   $102.95 
TCS & REP Tuition:     $120.00  
Building & Maint.:     $180.00  $180.00 
Casa Hogar:       

Easter:    $740.00   
Easter Flowers:  $158.00 
Candles:           $97.00       $7.00 
     Total: $3,506.00   $1,277.95 
   

Good Friday:   

Why attend the Answer Eucharistic Rally on  
June 7? “The Answer” will be a great way to grow in 
your knowledge and love for Jesus truly present in the  
Eucharist. Join others across the Diocese to hear  
internationally known speakers, including Bishop  
Barron, Chris Stefanick, Immaculée Illibagiza, Josh 
Roza and our own Fr. Justin Kizewski. The day will 
include a eucharistic procession, Mass, adoration, and 
confessions. Visit diolc.org/the-answer for more  
information. You won’t want to miss this!  
If interested contact Pat Conley 651-323-3292.   

Easter Prayer: Lord God, You loved this world so 
much, that you gave your one and only Son, that we 
might be called your children too. Lord, help us to 
live in the gladness and grace of Easter Sunday,  
every day. Let us have hearts of thankfulness for your 
sacrifice. Let us have eyes that look upon your grace 
and rejoice in our salvation. Help us to walk in that 
mighty grace and tell your good news to the world. 
All for your glory do we pray, Lord, Amen.  
- Rachel Marie Stone 

Holy Rosary Knights of Columbus Council 7894 
will have a meeting on April 7th after the 8:00am 
Mass. All members are encouraged to attend. 

 

 

TCS Times 
Happy Easter!!! 
     This Lent went by so quickly and now we are into 
Easter. This coming week we return from spring 
break, hopefully rested and rejuvenated. During the 
Octave of Easter, we will be having an Easter Egg 
hunt for our students. If you would like to donate 
some small individually wrapped candies to fit inside 
our plastic eggs or filled plastic eggs, you can bring 
them to the school office by Tuesday (4/2). 
     The next school Mass will be on Wednesday, April 
3rd at 8:15am led by the 3rd/4th graders. The school 
Mass the week after is Wednesday, April 10th at 
8:15am led by the 1st/2nd grade. It will be good to have 
Fr. Stan back with us and visiting our classrooms 
again. 
     Thorp Catholic School is open for enrollment, with 
3-day-a-week 3-year-old kindergarten, 5-day-a-week 4
-year-old kindergarten, and 5K-8th grade. If you or 
someone you know would like more information 
about the safe and nurturing educational environment 
our students thrive in, please contact Kendra Conley to 
get more information. TCS is doing wonderful things 
and living well its mission largely due to the sacrifices 
of our staff, the commitment of our families, and the 
support of you, our parish. Please continue to pray for 
us.  
In Christ. 
Kendra Conley 
Thorp Catholic School Principal  651-323-3294 
kendra.conley@thorpcatholicschool.org  

Pastor writes… 
HE IS NOT DEAD.. HE IS RISEN.. ALLELUIA.. 

Dear People, 
     I wish you all a very Happy Easter. JESUS IS  
RISEN and He is with us always. May the Risen Christ 
bless you and strengthen your faith to overcome all the 
evils of this world.  
     I sincerely thank Lori Pajak, Phil Greschner, Pat 
Conley, Karen Simington, Bob Hubbard, Musicians, 
people who conducted Stations of the Cross, people 
who decorated the church for various events and all the 
people who helped the church for Triduum Service and 
all the people who really made use of all the liturgical 
services to prepare themselves for the Resurrection of 
Jesus. I am also grateful to all the priests who helped us 
in these days to make the Easter more meaningful. My 
special gratitude goes to Mary Rathbun, Kathy Schmitz, 
and Melissa Micke for arranging everything  
systematically.  
     Next Sunday is the 2nd Sunday of Easter which is 
also called Divine Mercy Sunday. In this weekend 
Masses, we will have a benediction at the end of each 
Mass. I request you to recite the Divine Mercy Chaplet 
before each Mass instead of reciting Rosaries.  

Happy Easter to you all. 
In Risen Christ, 
Father Stan   
stanymichael@gmail.com   608-881-9265 

Sunday, April 7th - Sacred Heart, Cassel Pro-Life 
Chili Dinner and Raffle, 9:30am-2:00pm 222761 Cty. 
Rd S, Marathon. Adults $8.00, Children 6-12 $4.00,  
5 and under are Free. Price includes all you can eat 
chili, crackers, bread, cheese, pickles, milk or coffee, 
and one dessert. Carry-outs available.  

Saturday, April 13th - The Shrine of Our Lady of  
Guadalupe, in La Crosse, will be hosting an Organ  
Recital. The recital will be from 3:00pm-4:00pm. 
Come and hear Scott Turkington fill The Shrine with 
music! More information at guadalupeshrine.org/
events. 

Thorp Catholic School is selling 5-count Kwik Trip 
car wash cards, for $36. The Ultimate Car Wash  
normally sells for $10 per wash, so the card is a  
savings of $14 and you get to support a great cause. 
The funds raised will go towards technology  
programs and new textbooks. These are pre-sale 
cards, so we are asking you to order and pay for the 
cards by April 11th. You can stop in or call the school 
office at 715-669-5530 or after Mass to place your 
order. The cards will arrive sometime in the 3rd or 4th 
week of April. Thank you for the many ways you 
support Thorp Catholic School. 

Scrambled Eggs & Pancake Breakfast 
Sunday, April 14, 2024 Serving from 9:00am 
to 12:30pm  St. Joseph Church at 719 E Patten St., 
Boyd  Free will offering. All proceeds to benefit Food 
Pantries serving the Stanley, Boyd and Cadott Com-
munities. Sponsored by Emer-Quinn Council Knights 
of Columbus  

Thank you from Abiding Care Botttle Campaign.  
St. Bernard-St. Hedwig  donated $1,863.12 

Thank you to St. Ambrose and the Diocese of La 
Crosse for the donation of $5,000.00 to Holy Rosary 
Parish.  


